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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

 

Club NEWSLETTER -for Monday 6th June 2022 (2586)  
Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  
 

If you are unable to perform your duties, PLEASE ARRANGE a SUBSTITUTE and advise 

your replacement to David Munro 0418 845 644 or email  davidrmunro@icloud.com. 

IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED STARTING YOUR DUTIES, PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN 

TO DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE. 
 

 

 

 

 

2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

               DATE 

2022 

 

 

 

 

Mon 13th   

June 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham   

 

Mon 20th  

June 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham     

 

SUNDAY 26th  

June 

 

Tea Tree Gully Golf Club 

Hamilton Rd., 

Fairview Park 

       Speaker    

 

Program 

QUEEN’S 

BIRTHDAY 

CLUB 

ASSEMBLY 

Club 

Changeover 

Chair  President Stephany 

Martin 

 

Rotary 

Information 

PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY 

  

Plaques & 

Fellowship 

 Kevin Parken  

Cashier 1  Maria Figg  

Cashier 2  Des Collinson  

Steward 1  Dean Fleming  

Steward 2 

 

 Nigel Quadros  

Raffle  Paul Eliseo  

TIME  6:00 for 6:30 PM 12 noon for 12:30 

FOCUS   FELLOWSHIP 

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected


Page 2 of 15 

 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT                Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT                 Jim Silvestri 

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

FELLOWSHIP                Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

RI wants your PI articles or photos – 

Please email to  RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com  

 

A List of Committee Members -is  Here  
 

East Torrens Rotaract Club Secretary :  

Thomas Lymburn : tlymburn2@gmail.com    

CLUB SUPPORT OFFICERS 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 

peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0431 213 870  

aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644  

davidrmunro@icloud.com  

Auditor: Dean Crook  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699  editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Program: Damian Leach  

Property: John Russo   
Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Risk Management: Michael McCabe  

Rotary Information: Damian Leach  

Sound: Frank Augello   

Youth Protection: Michael McCabe 

Art Show Convenor: Margaret Beare 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

Shed Convenor :  Ralph Holmes ( Deputy: John Russo)  

 
Meeting 2586  

 
After acting Sgt Jim’s invocation & loyal toast President Steph welcomed members, partners & 

guests. 

• Secretary Frank Orlando. - 

o The RI Melbourne Convention is from Sat 27 May- Wed 31 May 2023 

Ensure you register for this once in a lifetime RI Melbourne 

Convention between 4-8 June (Houston time) to get the 

cheapest and best registration rate for this amazing 

Convention. 

Registration fee goes up by AU$70 on 9th June 2:29pm SA 

time. 

This reduced cost will only apply if you register during 

the 5 days of this Houston Convention which is SA 

time between 2:31pm Sunday 5th June through to 

2:29pm Thursday 9th June. 

A direct Link to the Registration Page is below: -  

https://convention.rotary.org/en/melbourne 

 

o The RC of Unley is seeking nominations for 

Police Officer of the Year. Nominations close Friday 

22 July 2022. For further details & to download the 

nomination form visit https://www.unleyrotary.org.au/   

 

• Community Services Director Elizabeth 

Gagliardi made some announcements 

o The Community Connections Café has a new 

location starting from Wednesday 6th June. It will 

now be held at the Campbelltown Memorial Oval 

from 10:30am -1pm.All members will be receiving 

an invitation from our bulletin editor soon as 

Community Connections will have a formal opening 

at Campbelltown Memorial Oval on 22nd June 2022. 

Morning tea and lunch will be provided, and as 

usual a coin donation is all that is required. 

mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/tlymburn2@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://convention.rotary.org/en/melbourne
https://www.unleyrotary.org.au/
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Jacqui Caudle from Meals on Wheels will be there to give a brief presentation and to answer any 

questions. To date Meals on Wheels have provided lunches at no cost.  

We will endeavour to have regular services to chat with the community. 

If you know of anyone that is wanting company and wants an outing each fortnight, please let them 

know about our program. 

I have also printed several copies of the May Active Ageing Newsletter from the Campbelltown Council. 

There is an article re Community Connections, (see p2 above) … the word is out there! 

 

o There is also a new program called Mindset for Life which 

is being held here at Council. The course is a personal 

development program for people navigating retirement, to 

reflect on their strengths & skills and positively plan a 

productive and meaningful future. 

It’s a great opportunity for those that are planning to retire 

soon, have just retired or perhaps have been retired a few 

years and are looking for some direction. If you are interested in finding out more, please contact Bianca 

on 8366 9272 or register via the Eventbrite link in their Newsletter 

 (Editor :This Link has expired as of 13/6/22) A link to the online Newspaper is HERE  

 

• Michael McCabe had the following announcements related to the SHED 

o A Certificate of Appreciation will be presented to Shirley Heath, who has 

assisted at the shed for over 25 years. Shirley has taken home jigsaw puzzles, 

completed them to ensure that all the pieces are there, and they are worthy of 

sale.  Shirley has recently retired from this work, but we thank her for her 

service. (Pictured right: Shirley at the Shed, also check out this week’s puzzle) 

>> 

o Recently the Shed donated a large bag of children's clothes. 

A former student of St Ignatius College, who previously worked at Wadeye 

Community, in remote NT, has reported that the Community recently had some 

house fires and a number of families lost everything. She was appealing for 

children's clothes to be donated. The shed was able to donate a large bag's worth. 

Another example of the Shed providing Community Service. 

 
 

• Jane Gascoigne presented a Pride of Workmanship Award to Luke Kounnas. 

Luke Kounnas, we would like to thank you for your generous 

support, not only to our members but also this Rotary Club and our 

recent Rotary Conference. 

Luke, you display outstanding qualities in terms of your approach, 

attitude, dedication and commitment to your job. 

We are also aware of the huge support you provide to charities 

raising money for cancer research. These are too many to mention. 

 

We are proud to present you with this Pride of Workmanship 

Award in recognition of your outstanding contribution, for your 

services to our local community. 

Luke can be found at Bargain City Newton and Glynde. 

Pictured right after presenting the Pride of Workmanship Award is 

Jane Gascoigne, Luke Kounnas and President Steph 

 

 

• David Fenton announced that a former member of the Club and now in Roxby, Sandy Sumsion 

mentioned that her father is involved at the SA Orchid Fair next weekend at the Campbelltown Function 

https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/community/activeageing/mindset-for-life
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0039/1148889/Active-Ageing-News-and-Information-May-2022.pdf
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Centre from Sat 11th June 9-5 & Sunday 12th June 10-4 172 Montacute Rd. Entry by $7 donation ($5 for 

Campbelltown residents) FREE cup of Tea and Coffee each. 

• Frank Augello has a message on behalf of Tony Lagozzino. Can anyone help out at a BBQ for this 

Sunday 12th June 6am-12pm at the Gepps Cross Market? Please contact Tony. 

 

• Attendance Officer David Munro said attendance was 72.2% and apologies are coming in on time for 

those who can’t make it to the meetings. It is good to see, so keep up the good work!  

 

 
Congratulations to new Member :  Mr Tony D’Ettore   (Inducted 6th June 2022) 

 
Enzo Piperone introduced Tony D’Ettore . 

Tony is one of four brothers. 

He married Rosita in 1995 & they have two beautiful daughters Monique & Claudia. 

In 1987 Tony started his business, JAG Kitchens. 

The business flourished, employed 65 people & went on to become SA’s most awarded kitchen 

manufacturing company winning many State & National Building Awards. 

Looking at properties for sale in the real estate sections of Premier Homes you often find one of the major 

selling points is they have a JAG Kitchen, which is such a testament to Tony’s hard work & commitment 

for excellence. 

Tony sold the business in 2020. 

Having worked on projects with JAG Kitchens, in my opinion Tony was the main driver, a shrewd 

business person and an inspirational leader to his 

staff & colleagues in the building industry. 

He is a great friend. 

I give you Tony D. 

 

After the Induction by President Stephany, Tony 

said it was an honour to be inducted into Rotary 

and this great  Club . He also thanked Enzo who 

has been instrumental in persuading him to join . 

“Thank you again and he is looking forward to 

meeting each and every one of you.” 

Pictured L to R are Secretary Frank, Tony and 

Rosita, Enzo Piperone, mentor Vince Belperio, 

Community Services Director Elizabeth Gagliardi 

and President Steph. 

 
 

Guest Speakers -Paul Baker & Jimmy Day- Chefs on Wheels

Chair Damian Leach introduced Guest  Speakers  Paul 

Baker and Jimmy Day from Chefs on Wheels. 

 

“But before I do that, I’d like to provide some context. 

COVID-19 has profoundly impacted the Australian 

economy since arriving in Australia in January 2020. 

Measures to reduce the spread (e.g., social distancing, 

commercial trading restrictions, and stay-at-home orders) 

have had varying impacts on economic activity. 
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The most noticeable impacts were driven by two COVID-19 variants: the L-strain of the virus, which 

arrived in Australia in January 2020, and the Delta strain, which was first detected in June 2021. 

 

The arrival of the L-strain of COVID-19 triggered an Australia wide lockdown on 23 March 2020. The 

first significant round of restrictions included temporary closures of pubs, clubs, cafes and restaurants, 

with various other service providers following shortly after. Many workplaces advised their employees to 

work from home where possible. Household social distancing measures were put in place, with the most 

severe restrictions being that gatherings were restricted to two people. Restrictions began to ease across 

the country between late April and early May 2020. 

 

A surge in COVID-19 cases in Victoria triggered the state to go into a second lockdown on 8 July 2020, 

with stage 4 stay-at-home restrictions introduced in August. There were shorter lockdowns enforced in 

Queensland, Western Australia and South Australia. 

 

The emergence and subsequent rapid spread of the Delta strain in June 2021 triggered various lockdowns 

across all states and territories, with Victoria, the ACT and NSW enduring the most prolonged, strictest 

restrictions. Leaving home was only permitted for essential reasons, and mandatory mask-wearing was 

enforced. PCR testing ramped up, and national and state governments strongly encouraged Australians to 

get vaccinated. Targets for vaccination rates were set across states and territories with the incentive of 

easing restrictions and ending lockdowns when these targets were met. 

 

I provide this information because many businesses shut their doors during this time. Unemployment was 

anticipated to go into the mid to high teens, and bankruptcies were forecast to skyrocket. Of course, 

governments of multiple levels put in place support for individuals and businesses, but there wasn’t a 

great deal of entrepreneurialism provoked at this time. As an economy, we became risk averse. Chefs on 

Wheels is one local story of innovation and entrepreneurialism. 

 

The two gentlemen we have with us tonight, Paul and Jimmy, have backgrounds in some of the best 

restaurants in Australia as chefs.  

Paul was the Adelaide Advertiser “Chef of the Year” in 2015 and 2017 and was also awarded Chef of the 

Year by the Restaurant & Catering Association.  

 

Jimmy grew up immersed in the Barossa Valley wine scene and opened a cellar door and small restaurant 

at this family’s winery. After several vintages making wine, he returned to Adelaide to start Edible 

Exchange, a fine food distribution business.  

 

I’ll leave them to tell you more about the story of Chefs on Wheels. Please welcome them.” 

 

Paul & Jimmy then gave a 

presentation on how it all started ; the 

devastating effect of Covid on their 

industry; the urgency to reinvent 

themselves and assist others struggling 

to survive under covid and shutdowns 

with no one knowing what to do ;how to 

keep their jobs  & those of their  staff 

and earn a living again ? 

Looking back , despite the hardships it 

has been worth it . It was something 

they had to Do, it was the Right Idea 

with the Right People and the Right 

Time. How did it begin ? Well before Covid Paul had worked as a chef in many high-end restaurants and 

was when Covid hit  working in the Botanic Restaurant. When you are a Chef, your life was tied to  the 

restaurant , you can’t commit to anything in your private life . He even missed the his first Father’s day 

https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/updates/coronavirus-covid-19/premiers-statement-changes-melbournes-restrictions-2-august-2020
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with his daughter as he was called into work . Once Covid came along Paul finally  had a chance to 

reflect.  Jimmy,prior to covid,  had worked in the industry but saw a niche market and started Edible 

Exchange a distribution business that delivered high end produce and supplies directly to the restaurants.  

In 2019 Edible Exchange  were doing so well they bought the Ravioli Factory at Glynde which had a 

commercial kitchen , packing and freezer facilities. It was a base to expand . Then Covid hit early 2020 ! 

Everything was in  shutdown . Restaurants and eateries closed ! No jobs , no reason for deliveries ? After 

brainstorming Paul , Annabelle and Jimmy joined forces ,  they had the facilities at Glynde, could 

produce the food as normal , partner with other restaurants and help them survive as well by working 

together. They would collect the meals and deliver it to customers who were in lockdown.  They would 

call the business -Chef on Wheels . Within 36 hours it was a reality. They setup a website which was so 

successful it crashed with so many hits ! There was a huge demand. Their 2-3 days business plan worked. 

They received huge support from restaurants and customers who wanted them to survive. After a hectic 

start in early 20 where it was day by day survival ,things slowly  started to settle down and confidence 

returned . Restaurants & their staff though they had no customers could survive if they partnered with 

Chef on Wheels . It was a win win for all. Not just in providing income but Hope.  Presently they have 

over 20 staff, 9 fulltime and operate in Adelaide, Sydney , Melbourne and some regional centres. They 

produce a wide range of their own restaurant quality meals and trial new meals using their own test 

kitchen. They now have a database of over 7000  and they engage their customers by asking them what 

they want ?  

 After all the stress, Paul , Annabelle &  Jimmy are finally absolutely loving it. They are very proud of 

what they have achieved, and Chef on Wheels is a success, and it has helped many fellow restaurants 

,eateries , staff to survive and prosper in difficult times. They are also proudly involved with a Charity.  

 Chefs on Wheels and The Village Co. have teamed up to provide struggling mothers and their 

families with a week's worth of pre-made frozen meals delivered to their door at the most crucial time of 

their parenting journey, when they bring their baby home from hospital.  More about it HERE  

 

A link to their presentation is   HERE  and some slides shown below ( reading order -left to right)  

 

 

 

https://thevillageco.org/a-nourished-week/
https://www.canva.com/design/DAEfERs8IuM/eMOeB81y0ZcuFfg9rMfeYA/view?utm_content=DAEfERs8IuM&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=publishpresent
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At the conclusion of the inspiring presentation 

there was time for questions. 

 Pictured right is Chair Damian Leach with 

Jimmy Day, Paul Baker and President Steph. 

 

 
 Rotary Information – PP Vince Belperio- My Presidential year  2020-2021 

 
 

Vince spoke about his year as President 2020-2021.   

The year began with uncertainty with Covid and Zoom meetings which were a wonderful way to keep 

our meetings going , although we did mis the personal interaction . Thanks to Bruce & Hiep for 

managing the Zoom . 
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A special thanks to VP Elizabeth , Secretary Susan Harris , Treasurer Jane Gascoigne 

Directors led their committees well and worked extremely hard to achieve excellent results.

 

 
 

 
 

Vince then gave a report on his Director’s & their Committees major  projects  

:- 

• Community Services -Director Amanda Thomas ( then Elizabeth 

Gagliardi)  

o The Hawker Drought Relief & Drought Muster ( RAWCS)  

Due to the hard work of members Mal & Val Hansen the RCC was 

responsible for delivery of 7 loads of hay to farmers in the 

Hawker area . 

Mal & Val were also instrumental in organising a Mental Health 

Day which was disguised as a Drought Muster . This enabled 

pastoralists and locals could come to the town for a day and enjoy 

music, BBQ, prizes , give a ways, and a general good time at no 

cost . 

o A partnership program with the City of Campbelltown & Meals 

on Wheels  “Community Connections Café.” 

Elizabeth Gagliardi and her crew deserve a huge thank you for 

initiating and running this project which helps many 

disadvantaged in the community and is going from strength to strength . 

o Cancellations due to covid were Campbelltown Christmas Pageant, Operation Flinders ,Bushfire 

assistance; Calperum; Community Garden 

 

• Fellowship- Director Frank Orlando 

o 24th August DG visit and the Australia Post Decorations 

>>> 

o Home Hosting 

o Christmas Dinner TTG Golf Club 

o Family Christmas at Rotary Park 

o Australia Day breakfast 

o Club Birthday 

o Cultural night at Dar Darbar Restaurant 

o And how can we forget – The Mock Wedding !  The marriage of Tinker Bell & Willy Doitt. 

https://www.unleyrotary.org.au/  
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• Fundraising -Director Jim Silvestri 

o The Shed raised $60015.93  

o The Art Show convened by Michael McCabe-  Raised $20,427 and 73 

pieces sold. 

o Classics on the Park -Raised $15,947 distributed between 3 local CFS 

brigades. 

o Filipino night -Vision for the Future- $6110.82 

o Indian Night – for Covid support- $16,038.60 

o Porchetta night-cancelled due to covid 

 

• International Service- Netty Heinrich & Margaret Beare 

A trying year internationally with covid around 

o Water Collaboration Project Bali 

o Shelter Box 

o RAMS 

o Vision for the future 

o Indian Covid project in conjunction with the RC of Madras South 

 

• Membership- Margaret Northcote 

o Started with 77 members but 5 new members inducted 

Alyssa Morran, Gail Casey, Athar Yaghoub, Gus De Angelis, Karen Robinson 

o 5 members sent to the Rotary Leadership Institute 

o On a sad note, we mourned the death of Pat Ruotolo on 20th Oct 2020. A valued and 

hardworking Rotarian and friend to all.>> 

 

• Vocational Service-Jeff Blanco 

Vocational Service is near and dear to me . It is where it all began. 

o Behind the Badge Presentations- Hiep Nguyen, Alyssa Morran, Denise Dinham & Gail 

Casey. 

o Pride of Workmanship awards to Geoff and Anne Thomas 

o Business Excellence Award to David Bandini of Avanti Pasticceria 

o Successful Vocational visits to the Goodwood Community Shed at Wayville and Fine Foods at Newton 

o Some inspirational speakers :- 

John Capaldo from Mitre 10 Glynde; Who can forget DR Dilidri Saha on Retinal Surgery; Professor 

Nickola Sasssanelli on the Any Thomas Foundation. 

Vocation to me is the grounding of Rotary . Where Life and friendships come together. 

 

• Youth-Nikki Rowe 

Ducking around Covid all year Nikki did her best to get to 

everyone.RYDA- RYPEN RYLA always at the forefront but 

unfortunately Covid made it difficult. 

o Sports Grant - $6000 distributed to 3 local Youth Sporting Clubs 

o NYSF run differently due to covid. 

 

“In  conclusion success only happens when Club Members work 

together to serve a common goal. 

As I have said many times there is no “I” in TEAM. 

Rotary is a team effort and as the year unfolded the Rotary team effort 

was everywhere ! 

Again, I thank this Club for allowing me the opportunity to serve. “ 

 

Pictured : President Stephany and Vince Belperio >> 
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• Sergeant’s Fines session by acting Sgt Jim Beare. 

 (Contact Sgt Aaron aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au  or 0431 213 870)  

Those who braved the cold and the wet and went on the wine bus trip to Cadell last Sunday; Imagine the 

scene at the shed… there was a set of bathroom scales and Stan tested them out with Babu nearby. Stan 

weighed himself but always the same over 90Kg when he is normally 72kg. These are no good, until he 

looked behind him and saw Babu putting his foot on them…; Congratulations to Denise Dinham’s 

granddaughter Aimee who represented SA and was runner-up Beadmaker in the Baking Assoc of Australia’s 

annual Bake-Off held in Melbourne recently. Aimee was previously SA Apprentice Breadmaker in Oct 21 

and won an excellence in Baking award in 2022; Jim fined himself after his wife Margaret came home after 

a busy day and he had done all the washing & ironing        … 

 
• Welfare officer’s Report- (Please contact Peter Rumbelow on 0402 844 304 or peter@rumbelow.net )     

NO WELFARE REPORT THIS WEEK 

   For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this column your 

Rotary family are thinking of you and your loved ones as your welfare and health are of concern 

to us all. May you get better soon. 

 

 
G’day Possums–this is your page. Remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto 

 

   Too Wit t’ Woo’s -Suggestion for the week 

o Instead of using the words, if only, try substituting the words, next time.  

o Live your life so that your epitaph could read, “No regrets.” 

 

RCC Jigsaw Puzzles  

 

You must arrange all the pieces to match the picture. (35 pieces) in the bottom LH cnr. 

(You can select the ghost button if you need to cheat)    

 

 Note the time it takes so you can get bragging rights.  Happy Puzzlerling! 

 (You can do it on any device)   

   To play, click on the links below. (Which is provided by https://www.jigsawplanet.com/ ) 

 

This Weeks Puzzles 

1)- Shirley Heath our Shed Puzzle Checker for many years. 

Congratulations on receiving your Certificate-A Link to the Puzzle is   HERE  

 

2)  Left is the dress member Susan Harris wore as a child for the 

Queens Visit to Adelaide on March 18, 1954. There was an 

estimated crowd of some 200,000 people (young Susan included) 

who turned out for the start of her eight-day visit, with large 

numbers lining the route from Parafield Airport.  A picture of the 

visit (Courtesy The Advertiser) is in the Puzzle HERE >>

 

 
 

 

    A link to the District Website is 

HERE  

 

 
 

 

file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210906-2554-RI/peter@rumbelow.net
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=3e9eec6e12f1
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=1385d6530567
https://rotary9510.org/
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• You can find a  direct link to the Rotary Club of Campbelltown's  Salvation Army Digital 

Doorknock Appeal here   https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotaryclubofcampbelltown 

You can follow this link to make a donation for the Red Shield Appeal via the Club's page! 

Woohoo!   

You login details are your email address and 

the password is RCC2022! - you may have also 

received an automatically generated email 

welcoming you to the 2022 Digital 

Doorknock!  

  

Thank you so much again for your support. I 

really appreciate the opportunity to partner 

together to serve to change lives in our 

community!  

Aaron Stobie (Captain)  Corps Officer / Team 

Leader North East Salvos 

 < Screen Capture as of 

Sunday 13th June 22 

Only $300 Raised from 

$1000 Goal. 

 Let’s get there ! 

 

• Those that attended the recent District 

Conference and heard Ian 

Henschke, chief advocate for National 

Seniors, will recall his passionate 

presentation on Seniors in Australia. 

(Website HERE) 

 At the conference, Ian offered all 

attendees a 50% discount off 

of membership of National Seniors. 

He has since contacted me to extend this 

offer to all Rotarians and partners in District 9510 and attached is an application form which provides for 

the 50% discount.  

Vide DG  Jeff Neale (Jenny)   A link to the discounted membership form is HERE   

 

• Can you help out at the Shed ? or  Have a few hours to spare ?  If you can please contact Ralph  

Holmes . He would love to have some more helpers for  pickups and especially with meeting buyers at 

the Shed after digital sales. This is not difficult, but you need to be on call at a designated time to meet 

and greet buyers as required. If you can spare a day a week either Monday, Wednesday ,Thursday or 

Friday . Ralph can then  draft up a roster to share the duties.  

• Rotarian Rob McLennan from the RC of Adelaide Light is a Wednesday Magazine 

announcer on 88.7 Coast FM (A Community Radio Station), & together with Fiona 

Biedermann RC Seaford & PR officer for D9510 & other guests, present a monthly 

ROTARY RADIO SEGMENT. Please tune in! Link Here 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

 

• Club History- for copies of any club photos/info please provide the secretary with a USB greater than 

12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and he will happily copy them for you. 

 

• Please visit and explore the Club’s Website (Club Runner) here. https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/   

Once you logon you can check that your personal information is correct, and you can easily update it. 

https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotaryclubofcampbelltown
https://nationalseniors.com.au/members?gclid=Cj0KCQjwm6KUBhC3ARIsACIwxBgalZlOaXxEp8IT7mI2kaylKr_EoIPJfGDAwVpswC5ClQxyInWUbqkaAvZ3EALw_wcB
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/ecefcc87-89a2-4afd-93ef-5a6f60557c4b/1/
http://www.coastfm.com.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/
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The site is a great resource & promotion tool for all Club & Rotary Information. If you are not sure of 

your login name or password, please contact Alyssa Morran our PR Director 

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Frank Augello 0432 432 025 

 

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and Business 

Excellence Awards. Please contact Jane Gascoigne. 

 
  

 

 

 

• Campbelltown City Council Website is HERE   

 

o  The latest Campbelltown Council’s Campbelltalk   

Celebrating our volunteers 

Link is Here > https://youtu.be/RH3m9ZIK3YM 

 

• Love Campbelltown Face Book site is HERE  

 
Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
 

• Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the 

backbone of our fundraising. Note Shed sales are the last Saturday of the month. 

 

• The Community Connections Café -Campbelltown Memorial Oval -2nd & 4th Wednesday 

of each month-10:30am-1pm (run by volunteers from the Club and Council)  

Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi- 0403 602 999. See Flyer.  

• The Repair Café - Every 2nd Sunday of the Month-Campbelltown Memorial Oval- 9:30am-2pm  

See Flyer  

 

• Wed 22nd June --Car Show Committee Meeting at Jeff Blanco’s-7pm for 7:30pm 

 

• Sunday 26th June -Club Changeover- TTG Golf Club 12pm for 12.30pm. 3 course meal $50ph -PE. 

RSVP by 10 June to Michael McCabe 0431 830 488 or email  secretaryelect.rccsa@gmail.com  

 

• Friday 22nd July-Nominations for the Police Officer of the year award close -More Info HERE  

 

• Sunday 23 October 2022- Classics on the Park No.3 - beneficiaries to be three local CFS Brigades i.e., 

Athelstone, Norton Summit/Ashton & Montacute.  

 

• 27-31 May 2023-Rotary International Convention & District 

Conference  As outgoing DG, Jeff next year will be involved with 

assisting with booking accommodation at the next District Conference 

which is to be linked conjointly with the 2023 Rotary International 

Convention. More ls to follow. If you are thinking of going to either 

or both, please think about securing your accommodation soon.   

See Flyer  

 

 

 

 

https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/council
https://youtu.be/RH3m9ZIK3YM
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LOVECampbelltown/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/b497aed2-68c9-4d7c-8e4a-dce34bf6423c/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/7dbda25a-f33d-4f16-8be0-4419dbef92a3/1/
mailto:secretaryelect.rccsa@gmail.com
https://www.unleyrotary.org.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/f1fda855-eced-4d5d-aa2c-db1f55c2adfe/1/
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Meeting Stats 

 (Gold Pot -The Smith Family ) 

 

Mtg  

No 

Date 
 

Attendance 

 

Gold Pot: 

 

Raffle: 

 

Sergeant: 

 

2585 30 May  72%  $39.90 $72 $82.20 

    

President’s Thought for the week    

 

The first responsibility of a leader is to define reality.  

The last is to say thank you. 

In between, the leader is a servant.            Max De Pree

 
 

Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If anyone has 

any contributions to make to the newsletter, please catch up on meeting night or email me with your content. Electronic 

format is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves retyping. 

Rotary E clubs Link Here . 

 
     

 
 

  

https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Max_De_Pree
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Max_De_Pree
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/e-club-list/
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